Victoria Vipassana Community (V.V.C.)
Minutes of the V V C Council
 Dec 16, 2010

The second meeting of the V.V.C. council in 2010 was held at the home of Joan Glover, Victoria, B.C. on December 16, 2010. The meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m. with a short meditation.

Present:
Brock Brown

chair


Joan Glover

treasurer



Joyce Elliott



John Hilditch

secretary



Rod House (via Skype) 
1.
Approval of the agenda:  It was moved by Joan Glover, seconded by John 
Hilditch that the agenda be approved. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

2.
Approval of the minutes of the December 3, 2010 meeting. It was moved by 
Joyce Elliott, seconded by Joan Glover that the minutes be approved. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

3.
Business arising from the minutes:
· Heather Martin has agreed to offer a 2-day non-residential retreat on February 5 – 6, 2011, directed to beginners but all are welcome. The retreat will be co-managed by Brock Brown and Joyce Elliott. The registrar has yet to be appointed. 


Action: Brock and Joyce will arrange for a registrar.
· Beth Trotter and Margo McLoughlin have agreed to offer one-day retreats on March 20, 2011 and April 30, 2011, respectively. They will not require managers but have asked for the help of registrars.


Action: Brock and Joyce will arrange for registrars.

· Brock has arranged for updates to the web-site regarding the scholarship fund

· Brock has notified the applicant to the scholarship fund that the application has been approved.

· The council commented on the excellent social event at Green Cuisine held for members of the Umbrella Group. They wish to thank Linda Chan, Shelly Hilditch and June Fukushima for their efforts in organizing this event.

· Brock forwarded to Linda Chan information on forming a Dharma Friends/Kalyana Mitta Group regarding her proposal for V.V.C. to sponsor an Awakening Joy support group. Linda has requested a meeting with Brock on this subject. The council advises that it is putting on hold all new programme directions at present and suggests that the Chair confine his activities to current pressing issues. 


Action: Rod will communicate with Linda on this matter.
4.
Explorations of Perceptions, Views and Values that Inform our Decision 
Making:

John expressed concern that the importance of house sits does not appear to be  recognized. Brock and other members of council reassured him that they consider house sits to be very important. When time allows the council will address this matter further.


The council recognizes that this is an interim period in which the council does not have any clear reporting relationships. During this time we will do our best to base our decisions on the Vision and Mission Statement of Victoria Vipassana Community.


The council acknowledges Heather Martin’s letter expressing concern over the extent that she has been able to support the sangha during our recent transition. We wish to reassure her that we appreciate the support and advice that she has offered over many years and look forward to her future skilful and loving support.
5.
Pressing Issues:

a.
It was moved by Brock Brown, seconded by John Hilditch that Heather 


Martin’s May 14 – 15 retreat be held at Goward House. The motion   

received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.


b.
The council will meet with Heather Martin, our Guiding Teacher, on 
February 20 for informal discussions.


Action: Brock will speak with Heather and arrange time and place.

c.
It was moved by John Hilditch, seconded by Rod House that Brock and 
Joyce be given authority to arrange for retreat registrars and managers. The 
motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion 
Implemented.


Actions: Brock and Joyce will meet to discuss the needs for the next retreats.
6.
Financial Update, Financial Reporting and Budgeting Process:

Joyce Glover presented a Financial Update Summary. It was moved by Joan 
Glover, seconded by Joyce Elliott that the report be accepted. The motion 
received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.


The net balance in our account as of November 30 is $5,925.74.
 (see attached 
report)

The council has decided that January 1 to December 31 will be our fiscal year. 
Joan, Joyce and Brock will investigate the availability of simple financial 
management software.


Actions: Joyce will research suitable software programmes. Brock and Joan will 
work with modifying the existing Excel spreadsheets.



The council recognizes that a fully developed budget must be related to 
goals and objectives. However an interim budget must be developed that we can 
use in the short term. We began discussions on this interim budget.



It was moved by Brock Brown, seconded by John Hilditch that the 
recommended administration dana for the March and April one-day sits be $20 
and for the February 5 – 6 retreat be $40. The motion received unanimous 
endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

7.
2010/2011 Retreats and Speakers:

a.
It was moved by Brock Brown, seconded by Joan Glover that Ajahn Sona 


be invited to teach at a 2-day non-residential retreat on August 27 – 28, 


2011. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the 


motion Implemented. The retreat could be held using University of 


Victoria facilities.



Action: Brock will contact Ajahn Sona and see if he is able to come.

b.
It was moved by Rod House, seconded by John Hilditch that Heather 


Martin be invited to offer a one-day retreat on Saturday, August 6, 2011 at 

the St. Stephens Anglican Church Hall and grounds in Saanichton. The 


motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion 


Implemented.



Action: Brock will contact Heather Martin and book St. Stephens.

c.
It was moved by John Hilditch, seconded by Rod House that James Baraz 


be invited to give a talk on July 3, 2011 at the Sunday night sit. A budget 


of $500 will be assigned to pay for James’ and Jane’s expenses for a 2-


night stay in Victoria. The council accepts James’ offer to have an 



informal meeting with council on July 2.


Action: Brock will contact James Baraz.


d.
It was moved by Joan Glover, seconded by Brock Brown that Pascal 


Auclair be invited to lead a retreat in March, 2012, either March 10/11 or 


March 24/25. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock 


declared the motion Implemented. Joyce and Brock are authorized to plan 


this retreat, the dates depending upon Pascal’s availability.



Action: Brock will contact Pascal Auclair.


e.
Eric Bedard has indicated that his brother, Jim Bedard, a teacher from 


Ontario would be available to lead a 2-day non-residential retreat in 


March or May, 2011. The council regrets that we do not have the 



resources or energy to host more retreats in the spring of 2011. If Eric 


wishes to organize a retreat we would happy to help with the publicity and 

perhaps in other ways.



Action: Brock will contact Eric Bedard.

8.
The meeting terminated at 5 p.m. The next meeting will be held on January 2 at 1 
p.m. at the home of Joan Glover

Brock Brown, Chair


John Hilditch, Secretary
� See attachment for the Financial Summary for September 1 to November 30, 2010





